 LHC 
April 6, 2016   unapproved Min.
Quorum :  Andrea Cheeney, Caroline Cross, Lorraine Chaffee, Kathie Beam, Dennis McClary, Carole-Anne Centre
Guests:  Lou Beam
March Min. Motion to approve by Andrea, Kathie second, all approved.
Treasurer: 1. L Kathie reported there is $8751.97 in the LHC checking account.  2. We have received 80% of the LCHIP money for the Meetinghouse project. 3. Dennis reported that a reconciliation report of project expenses shows we have sufficient funds for work on the Holden Hill granite stairs but not the walk way. We would need an additional $4000 for the walkway. 4. A bill for $63.75 invoice from UK arrived. 5. $5000 more is still due from Moose Plate upon completion of the work.
Correspondence: 1. Thank you note arrived from Dijit Taylor of LCHIP for her drawing. 2. Dennis went to Deb Gagne’s retirement party. Deb appreciated the gift of the painted drawing of the Meetinghouse 3. Our contract with UK Architects still calls for a final site visit but Dennis asked if they would consider specifying a railing for the stage corners in lieu of the visit.  4. We were invited to apply for a 2016 NHPA Preservation award and Dennis sent in the application. The date of May 10, at 4:30 in Concord is when the award ceremony will take place
Web site and Facebook update: 1. Andrea has been updating the web site and Facebook page. 2. Members discussed the possibility of finding a more user friendly web host for the web site so updates can be easily made.  Andrea suggested WIX or Weebly as an option.  LHC would need to hire someone to do the initial set up 3. Granite State Web site submitted a bill for the next year. Carole-Anne suggest we ask if we can request a bill for ½ a year to give us time to consider our next step. Dennis will contact them to request a 6 month bill.  4. Lou Beam suggested that in the future the Heritage Commission web pages could be part of the towns web site along with any other town organizations and boards. Members agreed that would be a good idea. Lou will bring the idea up at a future select board meeting. Lou agreed to contact Stacie Cheeney regarding setting up a new town web site.
Archival update: No updates to report. Carole-Anne suggested we need a dedicated committee to do research, organize and preserve correctly items in the archive room.
Meetinghouse update: 1.We are awaiting on LCHIP to respond to our request to spend the under-budget funds on the front granite stairs. 2. Project components remaining; Granite stairs, grass, grade driveway. 3. Members discussed the need to have some sort of hand rails on the sides of the stage stairs in case it is a trip hazard. After discussing several options, the members decided that a railing was not necessary and if there was a concern when an event was taking place an item will be placed on the corner stair area to alert folks. 3. Lou Beam will discuss the final version of the “Meetinghouse Rules” for using the Meetinghouse and will make the final version available for the town and schools. Lou thought the idea of the heritage commission members giving a tour to the school children and school staff would be a good idea. He will revisit the Meetinghouse rules at the next selectboard meeting.  4. The Meetinghouse is to be cleaned once a month and after every function according to Lou.  5. A Cert of Occupancy is required for the Meetinghouse. Everett Adams told the selectmen that if a bathroom vent was installed he would issue the cert. It is on Griffin’s to do list. 6. Dennis noted the building is being used for regular Yoga classes and Jess sponsored an Easter Egg Hunt the Saturday before Easter. All members agreed that the building was meant to be used for lots of community activities and all were pleased it is being used. 7. Cliff asked us to check in with Bob Taylor on delivery and photo or sketch of the two lamp posts Dennis will follow up with Bob Taylor. 8. Keeper of the keys to the meetinghouse: Jess, the town administrator, will be in charge of a set of Meetinghouse keys and responsible for handing out the “Meetinghouse Rules” to people who are interested in using the Meetinghouse. LHC members agreed that there should be someone who is responsible to open up the Meetinghouse and go over the rules before allowing someone to use/rent the building. After someone uses the building there should be a checklist that they left the building in the same condition they found it. 
Old business:  The town has offered to supply the gravel for the driveway when the work to do the final grading begins.
New business: Lou brought up the condition of the clapboards on the Meetinghouse. He suggested that it might be time  for LHC consider looking into grants that might help pay for the repair and restoring of the clapboards. He noted there are several areas that look like they needed to be repaired to prevent future water damage. Dennis will look into grants that might be available for such work on historic buildings,
Adjourn:  Lorraine motioned to adjourn, Andrea Second
